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Prov. 19:17 "He that hath pity upon the poor lendeth unto the LORD;  
and that which he hath given will HE pay him again." 

 
Dear Ministry Partners, 

   Brenda and I are grateful for our LORD's blessings on our ministry!!  We thought last 
year was a busy and fruitful year, but this year has proven, so far, to exceed last year.  If 
you have a good church and pastor, then you are blessed.  Eastern NC has several 
churches that are in need of pastors, assistant pastors, and youth directors.  Pray, 
therefore, the LORD of the Harvest that HE would send forth laborers into the Harvest. 

   One of the great joys of my heart was attending a "Sending Reception" for a young lady 
who has gone to my first field of service, Liberia, West Africa.  When she was a child, 
she followed our presentations and ministry with a servant's heart.  Her mom went with 
her to see the place where she will be serving.  Her mom is back home now and knows 
how to pray for her daughter better. 

   I have preached every Sunday, except for two, since Christmas Eve.  The first two 
Sundays of February, we were back at Landmark Baptist Church outside of Creedmoor, 
NC.  What a blessing!!  In the last ten years, they have given over $500,000+ dollars for 
missions.  They have a small church, but they love missions and God's Word.  During 
this ten-year period, they paid o_ their church debt.  Our LORD will not be a debtor to 
any man or church that honors HIM. 

   February and March were filled with pulpit supply for these struggling churches in 
Eastern NC.  This is mission work, we do not need churches closing, we need churches 
growing!!  I have mentioned before, and will mention again, I DO NOT receive love 
o_erings from these precious folk.  We are scheduled on through April, May, June. 

   Please pray for my wife, Brenda.  She is having a lot of pain from an old hip surgery.  
Those of you who travel a lot know that riding can complicate that problem.  Gabe Eiben 
is now on Pohnpei assessing the damage to the roof of the radio station and has 
supplies on the way from Hawaii. 

In HIS service & yours, 

Dalton & Brenda Heath 


